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Dear Partners in Ministry, January 29, 2024

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! We are thankful to the Lord for His sustaining
grace and work in our lives and ministry here in Northeast Brazil! He has opened doors of
opportunity to share His word and minister the last few months of 2023.

In the month of October, we had our annual Kid’s Day event. This day is a national holiday and
all the kids are off school. We had planned and expected 700 people. We had between 1200 and
1300 people participate! Wow, what a time for God to show up and do some great things! We had
problems with electricity at the place we had rented, God sent an unsaved electrician who
volunteered his services and repaired the problem. We did free haircuts for all the boys and men
present. In the middle of the event our people were worn out from all of the haircuts they had done.
No problem, God touched the heart of three unsaved barbers to step in and finish! Every person
who visited our event received a gospel tract and invitation to our services. Various people also
had opportunities to share the gospel. We praise the Lord for His blessing on and working in many
different ways in this event!

Our daughter, Cait did an 8-week training course with 6 new people to work in the Sunday
School department here in Arembepe. One of the these was our youngest son, Stefan. During this
training, each one was required to give the plan of salvation to different children every week. 10
children accepted Christ through these contacts! 3 more accepted Christ as Saviour in the
classroom in December and 2 more in January.

The Lord has been moving at our second church in Jacuipe They have put up walls on the second
floor and already have raised part of the money for the roof. Please pray that the Lord would supply
the rest so they can finish the second phase of their church construction and have space for Sunday
school classes for more children to hear the gospel.

God has also been moving in the church services of Jacuipe in the church building and the
services they are having in people’s homes. They are having the unsaved husbands of many women
of the church visiting the services as well as other first-time visitors in each service. 4 people have
received Christ as their Saviour recently and are being discipled. The Holy Spirit conviction was
so strong in one Sunday night service that the person came forward in the song service to get
saved! Praise the Lord for His saving power! Please pray for the spiritual growth new converts

We are so thankful for each one who lifts us up in prayer and gives financially so we may continue
to serve our Lord here in Northeast Brazil. May God continue to bless each one as we serve Him...

In the white fields,
Frank, Darla, Campbell, Cait, Sofia and Stefan Brim
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